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Mr. State Historian, Mr. Supervisor and Mr. Mayor: 

 

Pursuant to Section 57.07 of the New York State Arts and Cultural Affairs Law, which requires the Historian 

to file an annual report each January with his or her appointing officer and the State Historian, please find on 

the following pages my annual report for 2020. 

As was the case for everyone, the impact of the Covid-19 pandemic highlighted 2020, and we realigned our 

goals for the year to ensure that the pandemic and its impact on our community were properly documented. 

However, 2020 also was highlighted by positive developments: the expansion of hours in the Historianôs  

Office, as well as the relocation to the new Municipal Center on Oakwood Avenue. 

Please let me take this opportunity to thank the Town Board for extending additional financial support to the 

Historianôs Office in 2020, as well as for the investment in the office and historical exhibit space. Our ability 

to share local history and serve the taxpayers has been greatly enhanced thanks to the townôs investment. 

As always, this annual report serves as a means to share with you (and the community) the activities of the 

Historianôs Office in 2020, as well as the projects and research conducted by community members using the 

resources of the Historianôs Office. It also serves as a record for future generations. 

As always, I appreciate our open dialogue throughout the year, so please do not hesitate to contact me if I can 

ever be of assistance. I never take for granted the privilege of serving as Historian, and I thank you for your 

continued confidence. 

With Kindest Regards, 

 

 

Robert Lowell Goller 

Historian 

Town Supervisor James J. Bach 

The Aurora Municipal Center 

575 Oakwood Avenue 

East Aurora, New York 14052 

Mayor Peter M. Mercurio 

Village of East Aurora 

585 Oakwood Avenue 

East Aurora, New York 14052 
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State Historian Devin R. Lander 

Office of State History 

222 Madison Avenue 
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